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DUFFERIN MARSH NATURE CONNECTION
Executive Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, November 8, 2017  

Attendees:
Angela, Brenda, Charles, Joe, Eric, Dave, Mary
Regrets:
Sheila, Jen
Time:

7:53 pm
______________________________________________________________________________________________
1. Minutes from October 11, 2017
Motion to approve with on spelling correction.
Moved: 
Charles
2nd:

Dave
Approved.
2. Hughies’ Cathedral

This was a wonderful community event attended by many from the McGuire family as well as Councilors Bill Cober and Debbie Schaefer.  Thirty to 40 people attended.  Mary advised that we are still waiting on invasive species sign and boot scrubbers.  Angela did a great article for the paper which has been posted on the website.  
Action:
Mary will continue to work with the Township on invasive species signs and boot scrubbers.
3. Beer Tasting
This was a very successful event.  It was sold out with 60 tickets sold.  We raised approximately $1000. 
Everyone enjoyed the event and the room looked great. There were some comments that the food could have been warmer and that there was perhaps too much food.  Maybe if we do it again we should have it catered.  
There was a discussion about whether we do it again next year. Mary commented that is was a lot of work so there needs to be assigned tasks so the work doesn’t fall on just a few people.  Maybe it would be better to do it again in 2 years so the event does not get tired. 
Eric commented that people were asking about a wine tasting.  As we have lost Sheena’s, a different venue may mean more costs.
Action:
Charles will write to Garth and Marie thanking them


Mary will ask Garth/Marie if a letter to the brewery is appropriate.


Mary will send letter to Grace

Motion:
Send Garth a $100 honorarium.
Moved:
Charles
2nd:

Eric

Approved.

4. AGM

The AGM will be held on Sunday, Nov. 12th with the hike at 2:00 pm (Goldie Feldman property), the meeting at 4:30 pm and the potluck at 6:00 pm at Mary`s.
Possible new executive members are: Jen Turscher and Elsbeth Reid, and Maryann Broom (Brenda).
Action:
Mary and Brenda will follow up with these potential candidates.


Charles will offer a car pool.

Charles will send map to Mary to confirm location.

Dave will send budget and financial statement to Eric for review.

Angela will talk to Mary about membership report.

Angela will put a post on Facebook about the event.
5. Remembrance Day

Brenda has ordered the wreath from Pathways to Perennials.  The final cost in not known. Mary and Brenda will be at the ceremony.

Motion to make a donation to Vets Canada (or other appropriate group) with the difference between the cost of the wreath and the budget of $75.
Moved:
Charles

2nd:

Joe

Approved.
Motion to make an additional donation to Vets Canada (or other appropriate group) of $75.
Moved:
Eric

2nd:

Joe

Approved

6. A Main Street Christmas 
The event is on Dec. 2.  Brenda has ordered 55 pounds of chestnuts but does not know the cost yet.
Volunteers are needed – Charles, Brenda, Angela, Mary will be busy with other things.
Tasks:
Wash station - Mary



Tent - Mary



Light - Eric



2 tables – Mary and Brenda



Tongs - Brenda



Bags - Brenda



Salt - Brenda



BBQ and extra tank – Mary and Eric



Float - Eric

Action:       Mary and Eric can set up and take down

Mary will coordinate volunteers. Angela will help

Mary will organize chestnut preparation at her place on Friday night. 

7. Treasurer’s Report
Dave advised that the year end balance is $3,805.34. It was discussed that large amounts of money should be counted and confirmed by at least 2 people.
8. Upcoming Dates
defer
9. Water Quality Issues
defer
10. Graffiti Removal 

Charles offered to co-ordinate spring and fall pressure washing for the shelter.
11. Insurance
defer
12. Safety Vests

defer
13. Bird Feeder Trail
defer
14. Community Planning
· Roselina Development – no new information is available.
· 66 Main St. – Charles, Mary and Brenda have been involved in this planning application.  It is to be 
heard at Council on November 13.  They encouraged anyone to attend the meeting.  There will be a 
website created to distribute information and post a petition about Schomberg’s Cultural Heritage.
· Cooper and Dr. Kay – Mary made a presentation against this proposal at Council talking about salt issues, floodplain issues, community connectivity, and location next to the Foodland.  Debbie Schaefer and Avia Eek voted against the development; however the rezoning and OP amendments were approved.  There were concerns about he position taken by the LSRCA.
15. Library Bags

defer
16. Sign Replacement
defer

NEXT MEETING IS WEDNESDAY, January __, 2018 at 7:30
Adjourn:
Angela
Time:

9:42
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